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The Elihu Burritt Library and the Friends of the Library promote services that 
the library provides to the campus and community. The first annual event, "5 
Minutes of My Favorite Book", took place outside in the Student Center circle 
on September 8th, celebrating the wealth of reading experiences a great library 
can offer!  
 
Reading, especially reading for pleasure, is vitally important. Fiction opens the 
doors of our imagination. It stimulates our curiosity and teaches us about the 
world. It brings us to places that we never been. We become more aware and 
understanding of difference. It makes us to want to read more.  
  
Participants at the event on September 8 were administrators, professors and 
staff members who were asked to read a small passage from their favorite 
books. Their choices varied from childrenõs books to political biographies.  

 

The master of ceremonies for the event was Professor Gil Gigliotti, President of 
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Newsletter Editor: Briana McGuckin 

Walking through the library over this semester, I notice the 
many changes that have occurred since I arrived in August, 
2010. Burritt Library has gone through a remarkable        
transformation. This is the result of collaborating with such 
an innovative staff.  
 
Together, we have worked to ensure that the library satisfies 
the 21st-century needs of its community by facilitating 
knowledge creation, inspiring intellectual curiosity and    
lifelong learning. We have challenged ourselves to meet the 
goals and objectives that we set in the Elihu Burritt Library 
Strategic Plan, 2012-2015. Now we are ready to draft a new 
strategic plan in order to continue our growth into a true  
information laboratory for knowledge discovery, creation, 
sharing, and curation. In this newsletter you will read about 
the many innovative events and initiatives provided by our 
staff ñ events held here that would have never taken place 
in the traditional libraries of the past.   

Update from the Desk of the Library  
Director: Transforming the Elihu   
Burritt Library  

Elihu burritt library  
Newsletter  

   By Carl Antonucci, Jr.  

Please send any comments or suggestions to 
mcguckinb@ccsu.edu 

When librarian and  
archivist Renata Vickrey 
says ò5 Minutes,ó she 
means it  ñ approximately 
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   By Dana Hanford CENTRALSearch: New Year, New Look! 
Some exciting changes are coming to CENTRALSearch in January 2017. The Libraryõs main          
discovery portal will be getting a new look, some added functionality, and access to even more great 
physical resources.  
  
Over the past year, librarians and staff throughout the CSCU system and the Connecticut State     
Library have been working to join forces and data in order to migrate together to a new shared    
library management system. Many cross-institutional teams were formed and are currently hard at 
work to ensure that the new system will deliver the best user experience possible to our patrons. 
The consolidated database will provide increased access to and delivery of physical resources at all 
the state universities, community colleges, and the Connecticut State Library. 

 

CAUTION: Banned Books on the Premises! 

Have you ever picked up a book in J.K. Rowlingõs wildly popular    
Harry Potter series? Have you ever seen Harper Leeõs classic novel To    
Killing a Mockingbird on a required reading list for teens and young 
adults? Perhaps, like me, you were compelled to read J.D. Salingerõs 
timeless masterpiece The Catcher in the Rye in your tenth grade English 
class. Believe it or not, all three of these books have been banned at 
several points in time in various towns and cities all over the United 
States. 
  

Banned Books Week is an annual event celebrating our freedom to read without censorship. This 
week commemorates thousands of controversial works by acclaimed and celebrated writers and   
honors the publicõs need for free and open access of information. This year, Banned Books Week was 
observed from September 25 to October 1, and Elihu Burritt Library just had to get involved.  
 
I set up a display of various books (e.g., Gone with the Wind, I Know Why the Caged Bird Sings,      
Slaughterhouse-Five) on the first floor of the library. These titles have been banned in the U.S. for      
reasons  ranging from ògraphic languageó to òviolence and sexual content.ó Yet, many of the works I 
selected for the display appeal to groups without a strong public voice, such 
as children and young adults. I hope the display conveyed the message that, 
as a society, we need to have a more thoughtful conversation about what it 
means to ban or censor library materials. 
 
Thanks to the hard and tireless work of library staff, instructors, students, 
and community members, many of the banned works on display have     
remained accessible to the public and inspired critical  dialogue on what it 
means to be human. For more information about Banned Books Week as 
well as lists of banned and challenged books throughout history, please visit 
the American Library Association (ALA) Banned Books Week webpage at 
http://www.ala.org/bbooks/bannedbooksweek .   

   By Alberto Cifuentes, Jr.  

http://www.ala.org/bbooks/bannedbooksweek
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ò5 Minutesó continued from page 1 
 

the Friends of the Library. The 5-minute requirement was gently enforced by 
the event coordinator Renata Vickrey, archivist and outreach librarian.   
 
Some chose old-time classics. Provost Carl Lovitt read 
F. Scott Fitzgeraldõs The Great Gatsby, and Dr. Matt 
Specter read from The Magic Mountain by Thomas 
Mann. Dr. Richard Bachoo read from Moby Dick by 
Herman Melville and librarian Kimberly Farrington 
read from Persuasion by Jane Austen.  
 
Some fondly read well -loved stories from childhood. 
Prof. Mary Ann Mahony read the entire Miss 
Rumphius by Barbara Cooney and Richard C. Mullins, 

ITBD Director, made sure to show the pictures as he read The Biggest Bear by 
Lynd Ward.  
 
Some read the voices of other cultures and places. Interim President Dr. Susan 
Pease read The Egyptian by Mika Waltari, Dean Ken Colwell read Journey to 
Ixtlan by Carlos Castanada, and Dr. Carl Antonucci read from Son of Italy by 
Pascal D'Angelo. 
 
Prof. Matthew Ciscel read Das Brot in German by Wolfgang Borchert and Prof. 
Gil Gigliotti read Horaceõs Carmina I.V. in Latin, adding  English translations.  
 
Prof. Nanjundiah Sadanand and Prof. Evelyn Phillips chose books that aligned 
with their academic interests, the former reading from A Peopleõs History of the 
United States by Howard Zinn and the latter reading from Pedagogy of the      
Oppressed by Paulo Freire. Greg Sneed, Chief of Police, read from The          
Leadership Secrets of Colin Powell by Oren Harari.  
 
Contemporary novels were well -represented, too. President Jack Miller chose 
The Boys in the Boat by Daniel James Brown and Prof. Stephen Cohen shared 
some of Bleeding Edge by Thomas Pynchon. 
 
This event brought the campus together and highlighted the importance of   
reading. Readers proved that the type of book doesnõt matter: itõs the impact 
that counts. Next year, the Library will organize a similar event which will   
involve readings by students!  

Clockwise: former President 
Jack Miller, Provost Carl 
Lovitt, Library Director Carl 
Antonucci, Jr., Interim        
President Susan Pease, Prof. 
Evelyn Phillips, Prof. 
Nanjundiah Sadanand, and 
librarian Kim Farrington 

Prof. Gil Gigliotti, Master 
of Ceremonies 


